
SPSO decision report

Case: 201103386, A Medical Practice in the Forth Valley NHS Board area

Sector: health

Subject: clinical treatment / diagnosis

Outcome: not upheld, no recommendations

Summary
Mr C had a history of mental health problems. In 2011 he started to become increasingly anxious with strong

violent urges. He was able to control the urges but found it difficult and was concerned that he might harm friends

or family members if he did not receive effective treatment. Mr C complained that his medical practice did not do

enough to progress his treatment. He was unhappy with how they managed his condition, saying that they

adopted a 'wait and see' approach.

The medical records showed that therapists and the practice had made a number of referrals. We were satisfied

that there was a pattern of reasonable care, and that the referrals made were detailed and appropriate and

responsive to Mr C's circumstances. Mr C had also asked the medical practice to prescribe medication to help

with his unwanted thoughts, but this was refused. Our medical adviser considered Mr C's case and said that

medication should not be used to treat personality disorders. We, therefore, found that the decision not to

prescribe medication was appropriate, as Mr C had been diagnosed with a personality disorder rather than a

psychiatric disorder. Mr C is receiving ongoing treatment from a psychologist and we considered this to be the

appropriate treatment for his condition.
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